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To:
One Stop Career Center Operators 


Welfare Transition Refugee Providers

From:
Denise Daley, Welfare Transition Program Administrator 

Date:
August 2, 2004

Re:
Welfare Transition Program – Revision to Support Services Policy
The South Florida Employment and Training Consortium (SFETC) Board, on July 30th approved changes to the Welfare Transition Support Services policy.  The policy changes are effective Monday, August 9, 2004.

The attached chart provides information on the changes for specific services.  Outlined below are some areas where significant revisions and reductions have occurred.

· Reducing the payment for auto repairs from $500 annually to $250 one time only as a mandatory customer and $300 one time only as a transitional customer.   Moreover, services shall be provided no more than once during a 24 consecutive month period.  For example, if a customer receives an auto repair on January 1st as a mandatory customer, and changes status to transitional on December 1st and at that time requests another auto repair, he would not be eligible because the service would have been provided more than once during a 24-month period.

· Establishing a monetary cap on the provision of automobile insurance at $250 one time only as a mandatory customer and $300 one-time only as transitional customer.  Moreover, services shall be provided not more than once during a 24-month period.  See example above for further clarification.

· Reducing the annual support service cap for mandatory customers from $1,200 to $700 and establishing a $1,000 support service cap for transitional customers.

The Welfare Transition Support Service policy will be revised to reflect these changes. 

Should you have any questions or require clarification on these policy revisions, please contact me at (305) 594-7615 x233.

Your cooperation is appreciated.
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